July 1991 SPC Pearl Oyster Information Bulletin #3 Page 3

Pearl oysters in Abaiang and Butaritari
atolls, Republic of Kiribati

Introduction

A questionnaire survey was conducted at Abaiang
and Butaritari atolls of the Republic of Kiribati in
May 1991, mainly to confirm rumours of the
presence of the black-lipped pearl oysters (Pinctada
margaritifera) in the lagoons of these two atolls, and
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try and gather baseline information that would
indicate the present status of the stocks. An attempt
was also made to map the location of the stocks on
each island. This should be very useful in the
planning of future field surveys.
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Abaiang Atoll

On Abaiang Atoll, 16 local residents from 4 villages
were interviewed. All reported the presence of
pearloysters. Half of the responsesindicated current
exploitation while half denied any exploitation. Itis
suspected that this reflects feelings of reservations
to tell the truth in relation to the recent Island
Council regulationwhich prohibitsany exploitation
of the resource.

The results of the survey however showed that on
average for a 3-4 hour trip, 14 pearl oysters are
usually collected. These are all obtained from the
western reef passages. Most are sold at a price
ranging from AUD$10.00 to UAD$20.00 per half
shell. Also quite a large number are given away to
friends and only some are being used for fish lures.

It is suspected that although there is a current
regulation prohibiting the collection of the resource,
there is very little enforcement. A meeting with the
Island Council would be appropriate to encourage
enforcement and discuss the potential for pearl
oyster farming and pearl culture.

Butaritari Atoll

On Butaritari Atoll, atotal of 14 local residents from
5 villages was interviewed and all reported the
presence of pearl oysters on the island.

Results seemed to indicate a more limited pearl
oyster stock for Butaritari than for Abaiang. An
average catch of only 4 pearl oysters per 2-3 hour
trip was reported. These are all obtained from the
western reef passages. Most of the pearl oysters are
given away as gifts with some being sold. Those
sold are priced from AUD$10.00 to AUD$50.00 per
halfshell and therefore are more expensive than the
Abaiang oysters.

There is no current existing Island Council
regulation and therefore the stocks are likely to be
totally depleted if exploitation is continued.
Butaritari Atoll would also be considered for future
pearl oyster research work and therefore an
immediate moratorium on further harvesting is to
be recommended by the Fisheries Division to the
Island Council.




